Log it or lose it!
The latest initiative of SOG to “Log it or lose it” is a great reminder to us all to do just that.  As the BTO Garden Birdwatch Ambassador for Suffolk I cannot let this opportunity pass to remind everyone that there can be no better way to log sightings of “everyday” birds than by joining BTO Garden Birdwatch.  The scheme has been running since 1995 and records weekly maxima of birds seen within your garden.  There are 15,000 members nationally and together we have submitted some 85 million individual records.  Within Suffolk we have about 440 members and we have contributed over 233,600 records to the national total.  These records have been instrumental in identifying trends such as the increase in Woodpigeon and Goldfinch using gardens, the decline of House Sparrows and the impact of trichomonosis on the Greenfinch population.  The scheme has been of great benefit in helping the BTO monitor population dynamics and migration patterns as members record summer and winter arrivals and departures in gardens urban, suburban and rural.  Members also receive a quarterly magazine up to the same high standard as BTO News as well as a monthly e-mail if you have supplied the team with your address.  In fact anyone, member or not, can receive this e-mail with no obligation.  Simply give the Garden Birdwatch Team at Thetford your e-mail address and they will add you to the growing list.  In addition to recording birds weekly we are asked from time to time to take part in one off surveys and at the moment we are monitoring the use of berries by garden birds.  Past surveys have included owls and House Sparrows, plumage aberrations and bill deformities!  Like all BTO voluntary work it is not necessary to be a BTO member.  I suspect many SOG members record garden birds and some may already be Garden Birdwatch participants.  Make your records count by joining.  Records can be submitted quarterly on pre-printed forms or, increasingly, members are submitting records electronically.  This not only saves a lot of work but has the added benefit of putting records directly on to the computer data base.  To cover the administrative costs of the scheme membership costs £15 per year but is due to rise to £17 in the new year.  However, this is money well spent considering the splendid magazine issued quarterly and the knowledge that your records are making a real difference to the knowledge base at the BTO.  In addition, the first year’s subscription is offset with the choice of a free book.  You can choose between “Gardening for Birdwatchers” by Mike Toms, Ian and Barley Wilson or the excellent “Garden Birds and Wildlife” by Mike Toms and Paul Sterry which contains all you could wish to know about wildlife in your garden.  To join simply contact the BTO at Thetford.

It did not take long for other conservation organizations to realize that a whole army of willing volunteers was recording in their gardens and members were first asked to record butterflies.  Now we have columns to record not only butterflies but mammals, 
dragonflies, various insects including bees, reptiles and amphibians.  The amount of information gathered weekly is staggering!

I have been giving talks and presentations around Suffolk about BTO Garden Birdwatch for several years to a variety of audiences. If anyone is interested in me giving a talk whether it be to a birding audience or not I can usually manage to arrange a suitable date.

